

STATE OF CONNECTICUT

CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051 Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950 E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov www.ct.gov/csc

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

October 29, 2019

Dan Wilson Project Specialist, Deployment Eco-Site 1010 Sync Street, Suite 575 Morrisville, NC 27560 DWilson@eco-site.com

RE:

DOCKET NO. 476 - Eco-Site, Inc. and T-Mobile Northeast, LLC Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the construction, maintenance, and operation of a telecommunications facility located at 248 Hall Hill Road, Somers, Connecticut.

Dear Mr. Wilson:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of the request for an extension of construction time in the above-referenced matter dated October 29, 2019. Pursuant to Condition No. 6 of the Certificate issued February 16, 2018, the Council hereby grants your request for an extension of construction time in this matter until August 16, 2020, to complete the construction of this facility.

Pursuant to Condition Nos. 6 & 7 of the Certificate, any request for an extension to fully construct this telecommunications facility with at least one fully operational wireless telecommunications carrier shall be filed with the Council not later than 60 days prior to the expiration of this Certificate and shall be served on all parties and intervenors, as listed on the current service list and the Town.

This extension is granted with the understanding that the Council will be notified should the Certificate Holder decide not to proceed with construction.

Sincerely,

Melanie A. Bachman Executive Director

MAB/MP/lm

c:

Parties and Intervenors

The Honorable C.G. "Bud" Knorr, Jr., First Selectman, Town of Somers Jennifer Roy, Land Use Technician/Zoning Officer, Town of Somers

Council Members



Melanie A. Bachman, Esq. Executive Director/Staff Attorney Connecticut Siting Council 10 Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

October 29, 2019



RE: DOCKET NO. 476 - Eco-Site, Inc. and T-Mobile Northeast, LLC application for a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the construction, maintenance, and operation of a telecommunications facility located at 248 Hall Hill Rd, Somers, Connecticut.

Extension Request

Dear Ms. Bachman:

This letter is submitted in response to you October 18, 2019 correspondence and for the reasons below, to respectfully request a one-year extension of time for the facility approved in Docket No. 476 to become operational.

This tower site is substantially complete but has not begun operations yet. In our June 13, 2019 notice of construction, we noted that we anticipated that the facility would be operational by June 28, 2019. I've received word from the anchor tenant that they have this project in a "deferred" status. Their equipment is installed, but they have not run fiber to the site, which is their final remaining item. They have not scheduled for this install at this time.

We request a one-year extension of time to August 15, 2020 for the facility to become operational and for submission of the final report. Should T-Mobile or any other carrier install and come on-air prior to that, a final report will be compiled and submitted at that time.

If you have any questions or need any additional information regarding the proposed construction schedule, please feel free to contact me.

Respectfully,

Dan Wilson

Dan Wilson, Eco-Site Project Specialist, Deployment (919) 246 8652

Copy to: Bob Mercer, CT Siting Council